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23rd January 2025 
 

 
 
Dear Patrons and Players 
 
On behalf of the Schwarzenbach family and Garangula Polo Club, it is our pleasure to invite you to the 
2025 Mulhall Memorial Trophy. 
 
The 14-goal tournament will commence on Friday, 21st March with the finals being played on Sunday 
30th March 2025.  Games will be played over six chukkas of seven minutes each. 
 
Entry fees are $12,000 per team. Increased fees are due to offsite player accommodation as well as 
international, professional umpire expenses.  
 
Player’s accommodation is limited, therefore it will not be possible to accommodate all teams on site. 
Once nominations are closed, we will contact each team regarding onsite/offsite allocation. We ask 
that teams arrive no earlier than Thursday 20th March and depart no later than Monday 31st March.  
 
Players must be fully affiliated with the Australian Polo Federation and handicap configuration of 
each team is per the Australian Polo Federation Rules.  Completed nomination forms should be 
submitted by Monday 17th February 2025 to admin@garangula.com.au. Upon receipt of your 
nomination form an invoice will be issued.  
 
Playing ponies can be accommodated on the farm, please specify your requirements on the 
nomination form. Teams are capped at 40 horses.  
 
The Garangula Clubhouses will be in operation during tournament for breakfast, lunch, and dinner, 
with EFTPOS ONLY facilities available. It is important to note that our tournament will be completely 
CASHLESS and we cannot accept accounts. 
 
For all tournament enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact Ed Hitchman on mobile 0459 956 553, 
or Kate in the office on (02) 6380 6041. 
 
Garangula Polo Club looks forward to hosting you this Autumn. 
 
Yours sincerely 
The Schwarzenbach Family and 
 
Ed Hitchman 
Polo Manager 
Garangula Polo Club 
0459 956 553 
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